

## **Things for Your Eyes!**

**Quiz Night** – Our quiz night is this Friday, May 11<sup>th</sup> at 7:00pm! Come down and have fun!

### **09/05/18 Minutes**

Here: Simon, Fin, Jo, Kat, Jaye, Kurt, Ryan  
Late: None!

Absent: Jade

Start: 3:06  
Finish: 4:34pm

## **Reports**

### ***President***

- Did some things
- Organised Wednesday screening
- Booked GCR
  - 1-3pm on the 25<sup>th</sup> of May
- May remember things
  - Not guaranteed
- Subcommittee meetings
- Stress dream about supernatural in the 70s

### ***Vice-President***

- Not here

### ***Secretary***

- May the 4<sup>th</sup> went well
- Putting up event for SGM

### ***Treasurer***

- Continued to work on logo and quiz night

### ***Librarian***

- Put up new book theme
- Moved couches around
- Working on signage
- Trained Jade and Jaye on CCC
- Been organising Kurt and Ellie to make some 40<sup>th</sup> posters
- Looking into repairing books

### ***Fresher Rep***

- Worked on UniSFA Goes with panto

- Just need to put up the event
- Did not talk to Gavin
- Did CCC training and signed fresher up
- Two (2) fresher tables

### ***An Unexpected OCM (Jade)***

- ?

### ***The Desolation of OCMs (Kurt)***

- Lent us the star wares
- Did work on 40<sup>th</sup> anniversary

### ***The Battle of the Five OCMs (Ryan)***

- Tried to contact people about camp
- Keeps being pointlessly redirected
- Busy with group projects

## **Events**

### ***CWAP***

- Encouraging people to participate
- Many good ideas
- Until next Friday the 18<sup>th</sup>
- Keep writing

### ***Multicultural Week Debrief***

- Food idea is good but impractical
- ˘\\_(ツ)\_/˘
- Went well and uneventfully

### ***May the 4<sup>th</sup> Debrief***

- It went well
- Simon had a good time
- We watched the movies
- Two or three sign ups
- Huge fuckin nerds good content
- Let's do more stuff with them

### ***Quiz Night***

- This Friday
- Last meeting on Thursday
- Prizes have been arranged
- We don't know how many tickets unisfa has sold
  - Jo reckons that this is a problem that can be jo
  - It's Jo's self-confessed bad
  - Rest in peace Don Bradman
- Darkmittee is meeting after now

## ***SGM***

- Happening
- Room: booked
- Event: going to be made
- People will probably be adding constitutional changes

## ***Welfare Week***

- It keeps happening
- I warned you about welfare bro
  - I told you dog

## ***Library Meeting***

- Going ahead and fine
- 27<sup>th</sup> of May

## ***UniSFA Goes to Panto***

- Everything done except for the event
- Discount assured

## ***Fringe***

- Useless
- Next week

## ***LARP***

- Only update is Jasmine doesn't like fun
- Complained to Simon in person regarding Shadowfun LARP
- Booking for oak lawn is probably going fine

## ***LARP HP Flavour***

- Jaye to speak to Gavin

## ***40<sup>th</sup> Anniversary***

- We could apply for the Nathan Lion grant for the 40<sup>th</sup>

## ***Camp***

- Ryan looks good today
- Go to Annique for feedback is what we learned

## ***Screenings***

Monday: Dirk Gently w/ Mia at 6

Tuesday: Alien & Alien(s) w/ Jaye

Wednesday: Adventure Zone with Fin at 5:30

Thursday: UniSFA Goes

Friday: Homestuck YAY

## ***Ideas***

- Last Action Hero and Enchanted from Nat and Leah
- More video essays

## **Tenancy**

- Everybody's favourite topic
- Bosnas, rug grip, new table
- We didn't get Aiobhann's couch
- Fin to ask Jordan Meerwald about his huge SUV for couch transportation
  - Failing that Cam's mum's car
- Aiobhann gave us a week's deadline
- Couch movement:
  - Little bit awkward but overall liked
  - Kat please workshop couch orientations
  - Being able to access the books is good
- Simon finish the tenancy apps this week
- Moved the under the couch poster to the cupboard

## **Finance**

- We have money
- Jo's spent some money and we'll reimburse them
- A bit low on cash
- We haven't had a lot of profit making events, but the bank should begin to refill in Sem 2

## **Library**

- Catalogued damaged books
- A couple with missing pages
- High Justice by Jerry Pournelle
  - Committee is distracted for 10 minutes discussing Simon's middle name, its etymology, and its spelling
  - don't fuck us Kat
  - Starts at page 15
  - Unspoken contract between reader and publisher that books should start at the start
  - Jerry Pounelle's a worthwhile author we should replace it
  - £5.50 on amazon
  - Is there a double of this book? Maybe
  - Motion to put the book up for discussion:
    - For: None
    - Against: Unanimous
- Chaos Mode by Piers Anthony (#3 in Mode series)
  - Only the first and third books we have
  - Simon asks if we can get the second
  - Kat says we should focus more on getting modern sci-fi
  - \$8 online

- If we were not sure about the decision it would be better to vote it down now, instead of putting it up and then having it protected
- We have the first book and then people can access the second somewhere else if they want to and come back for the third
- Simon maintains that the first book is the most important in a series
- We can either buy the second and fourth or get rid of the third
  - Motion to put the book up for the discussion:
    - For: Kat, Jaye, Kurt, Ryan
    - Against: Simon, Fin, Jo
- The Da Vinci Code
  - Mystery-thriller, not meant to be spec fic
  - We have precedent of voting down spec fic adjacent things that the author believes are true
  - We kept treasure island
  - Should conspiracy be considered spec fic
  - Originally unconstitutionally put in the doubles and then added to the library
  - Due to this, previous committees have also considered it worth of removal through less constitutional means
    - Motion to put the book up for discussion:
      - For: Simon, Jo, Kat, Jaye, Kurt, Ryan
      - Against: Fin
- Snoopy and the Red Baron
  - We kept Calvin and Hobbes
    - C&H pertains and draws on many spec-fic tropes
  - Talking dog means fantasy could be drawn on
  - Motion to put the book up for discussion:
    - For: Simon, Fin, Jo, Kat, Jaye, Kurt
    - Against: Ryan
- Ghosts Who Went to School by Judith Spearing
  - Cute scholastic book
    - Committee briefly studies graphology
  - Under usual reading age
  - Would be read pretty much only as a shitpost
  - Motion to put the book up for discussion:
    - For: Unanimous
- Kat asked Jack to make a lil display stand or something for the helmet
  - Jo to look into helmet display
- We have literally, mid-meeting, discovered another copy of Asimov's Jupiter

## **General Business**

### ***Logos***

- Talked to Lyn about it
- Should have them done by Friday
- Under budget so far
- Jessie Trump made contact after Lyn's services were arranged
- White board paper for fridge to draw more alignment charts

- I'll investigate prices of that
- Simon to hang the wall posters up
- Kat to talk to me about scremails
  - Upcoming events
  - Alignment chart
- I'll talk to Goz about setting up a separate mailing list
- Kat brings up paperless post as a non-FB way to arrange events

## **Action Items**

**Simon** – Finish the tenancy apps; hang the wall posters up

**Fin** – Find and locate couch car; talk to Goz

**Jo** – Look further into helmet display

**Kat** - Survive

**Jaye** – Speak to Gavin

**Jade** – Survive

**Kurt** – Survive

**Ryan** – Speak to Annique about camp feedback

## Meme of the While

